
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

The Ministry of Works and Transport wishes to advise the public that the 

Manzanilla Mayaro Road is heavily flooded at this time between the 61km to 

70km marks. Water from the Nariva Swamp drains under the roadway at four 

locations and outfalls into the sea. However, due to high water levels in the 

swamp, there is significant flooding across the surface of the roadway and there 

has been an erosion of a section of the embankment and road structure.  

 

Due to the hazardous nature of the failure, the Manzanilla Mayaro road is 

CLOSED at this time, pending our structural assessment. Further updates will be 

issued subsequently.  

 

Motorists are advised to seek alternative routes where possible.  

 

The Ministry of Works and Transport regrets any inconvenience caused and 

thanks the public for its cooperation. For further information, please visit the 

Ministry’s website (www.mowt.gov.tt) or call Highways Division at 625 - 4671. 

 

 

November 23rd 2022 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Notice of Temporary Road Closure 

Manzanilla Mayaro Road 61km to 70km 

http://www.mowt.gov.tt/

